

Waterlefe Community Development District

Safety Committee Minutes

March 14th, 2023

Present: Sue Bryant, Tony Maddaloni, and Dom Paturno

A quorum was established.

Absent: Amber Browne and Kathy McElligott

Other Attendees: Mary Paige Huisman (Executive Assistant)

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order @ 10:02AM by Mrs. Huisman.

Public Comments: Staff reported on a public comment by a resident and golfer that leaving the driving range and turning left into the parking lot back towards the clubhouse sometimes has visibility issues. Committee discussed that landscaping changes could help with this. It was noted the Landscape Committee does have the parking lot in their two-year plan so this might be addressed then. Staff also presented a public comment sent via email about speeding on Foggy Morn.

Business Administration:

Approval of February Meeting Minutes: There was a motion by T. Maddaloni to approve minutes with a second by D. Paturno. This was unanimously approved.

Business Items:

Speeding Data Discussion: The committee discussed that they still feel they see speeding on Portside terrace. The committee reviewed updated data presented that included January and February. It was noted that the January data reflected only a portion of the month due to the sign being down. The committee discussed the relocation of the current sign. Staff presented an email public comment about wanting the sign relocated to Foggy Morn. Staff will be looking at possible locations on Foggy Morn to present to the committee. There was also discussion on possibly changing what the radar signs when drivers are speeding.

Additional Committee Discussion: Committee discussed the Mossy Branch signage for GPS issues. Heritage Harbour is known to have one similar to what the committee might like. There was also discussion of fishing in the community especially at the lift station and in neighboring yards. Staff will reach out to the MPOA about the concerns specific to the lift station and will add in the Life Life a reminder about fishing. The committee also discussed the idea of adjusting the frequency of meetings. This will be discussed further in the next meeting when more committee members are present.

Liaison Comments: No Report.

Adjournment: D. Paturno made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by S. Bryant. Meeting was adjourned at 10:48am.